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R E L E A S E 
 

Standing Committee Announces Televised Hearing on  

Report of the Auditor General 
 

IQALUIT, Nunavut (August 19, 2025) - The Legislative Assembly’s Standing Committee on 

Oversight of Government Operations and Public Accounts will hold a televised hearing from 

September 4-5, 2025, on the Report of the Auditor General of Canada to the Legislative 

Assembly of Nunavut: Public Housing in Nunavut. 

 

The report was tabled in the Legislative Assembly at its sitting of May 26, 2025. The report can 

be downloaded from the following locations: 

 

https://www.assembly.nu.ca/sites/default/files/2025-05/TD-392-6%282%29-EN-

2025%20OAG%20Report%20on%20Public%20Housing%20in%20Nunavut.PDF 

 

and 

 

https://www.oag-bvg.gc.ca/internet/English/nun_202505_e_44639.html 

 

Senior officials from the Nunavut Housing Corporation and NCC Development Limited will also 

appear as witnesses at the televised hearings. 

 

“Our televised hearing will provide an opportunity for Members of the Legislative Assembly to 

consider the extent to which the Nunavut Housing Corporation is taking action to address 

recommendations made by the Auditor General,” said Committee Chairperson George Hickes, 

MLA for Iqaluit-Tasiluk. 

 

The standing committee’s televised hearing commences at 11:00am in the Chamber of the 

Legislative Assembly on Thursday, September 4, 2025. The hearing will be televised on local 

community cable stations and direct-to-home satellite service on the Bell (channel 513) and 

Shaw (channel 181) networks.  

 

Hearings are live-streamed at: https://assembly.nu.ca/webcasts.  
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Residents of Iqaluit may also listen to the live radio broadcast of the proceedings on the 

following FM channels: Floor: 92.5 / Inuktitut: 94.7 / English: 102.1. 
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For more information: 

LegInfo@assembly.nu.ca 

mailto:LegInfo@assembly.nu.ca

